
NHW REPORT OCTOBER 2022 

 

ANTI SOCIAL BEHAVIOUR  

 

We have had episodes of Anti Social Behaviour in the village on the castle on three 

consecutive evenings.  

A group of approximately ten youths from outside of the village have been arriving in cars 

under the cover of darkness. They were messing around on the castle, hooting, shouting, 

flashing lights and causing dogs to bark, causing problems for the residents living in Moat 

Lane and surrounding area. 

 

The youths also stood on the castle walls and pulled each other up, possibly using the rope 

from the water safety buoy. This is not one of the safest activity to take place in the dark or at 

any other time on a castle ruin. 

They caused some minor vandalism and sign damage; although they threw away the safety 

buoy and rope, it has now been recovered. A sign from one of the gates were also torn off. 

Each evening 101 was called but unfortunately the police were unable to attend due to their 

volume of work. 

 

FROM OUR SURROUNDING POLICING TEAM . 

 

Three males acting suspiciously on farmland near Ulceby Cross roundabout. 

 

A Ford Transit Van was stolen from Spilsby overnight with the signage of  

‘The Tree Fella’ on the side of the van. 

 

The police were called out in the early hours of the morning when a report of suspicious 

activity on Vale Road Industrial Estate Spilsby. 

Police units attended but the suspects fled the scene but were later arrested with the help of a 

police drone and a tracker dog. 

They were arrested on suspicion of attempted burglary after damage was found to a 

commercial property near by. 

 

St.Helens Church in Horncastle had money stolen from the donation box. 

If you see or hear anything suspicious near or inside our church that you are concerned about 

please ring it in on a 101 immediately. 

 

A bicycle was stolen from Spilsby. 

 

Numerous reports of garden furniture and plants being stolen from residents in  

gardens in Spilsby. 

 

POLICE COMMUNITY VISIT. 

 

On 24th October 2022  between 1300 -1400hrs. 

Our PCSO Teresa Key will be in the car park of the village hall on a community visit. 

Please go along and say hello and introduce yourself. 

Please use this opportunity to talk to Teresa about any policing issues in our village. 

 



The Policing Team appreciate the importance of being in the right place at the right time for 

the right reasons and want to reassure and improve public confidence. To reduce crime and 

Anti Social Behaviour in the area in which we all live and work. 

 

The police encourage all residents to report any issues or problems effecting the local 

community so that they may be given priority. 

 

Please remain alert and vigilant to keep our village a safer place to live. 

If you see or hear anything suspicious, please ring it in on 101 immediately to give the police 

a chance to come out to the incident. 

 

If you have any problems concerning NHW please contact me on 01790 763521 

or email me on lindacreedy47@aol.com  

 

Linda Creedy, NHW Co-Ordinator 


